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About this Newsletter

This newsletter provides current information about
the Kenneth Avenue/Vernon Way Storm Drain
Improvement Project. For your reference, a project
map is printed on the back of this newsletter. If you
have questions, please contact the project staff listed
below.

Background

The proposed project area is located on Kenneth
Avenue and Vernon Way and consists of
approximately 42 acres of low-density residential
development. The project area is bounded by Vernon
Way to the north, California Avenue to the west,
Tarshes Drive to the south, and Ancil Hoffman Park
to the east.

Project Updates

The storm drain improvement project was approved
by the Board of Supervisors and advertised for
construction contractors on March 21, 2017. The
public bid opening was on May 4, 2017. There were 5
bids submitted. On May 25, 2017 the contract was
awarded to the lowest responsive, responsible bidder
— C.E. Cox General Engineering.

Project Schedule

e Construction Begins — August 14, 2017
e Construction Ends — October 4, 2017

All dates are tentative and subject to change

In addition, project information can be viewed online
at www.saccodwr.org: (search: Kenneth Project).

ISSUE 2

Quality Control

The inspector assigned to oversee construction is
Todd Wheeler, he will resolve most field issues and
ensure that project construction meets the design
specifications.

During construction, all efforts will be made to
minimize residential impacts. Todd will be available
to address construction project issues and act as
community liaison to the general public.

For More Information,
Please contact:
Todd Wheeler

Construction Inspector, (916) 591-0570
E-mail: wheelert@saccounty.net

David Bolen
Senior Engineer, (916) 874-8645
E-mail: bolend@saccounty.net

Rohit Vasishta
Design Engineer, (916) 874-8393
E-mail: vasishtar@saccounty.net

Clif Cox, C.E. Cox General Engineering
Project Manager, (916) 995-1959
E-mail: cecoxeng@comcast.net
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